Meeting Minutes for Newburgh Neighborhood Network
May 12, 2011 at 6pm
The meeting was called to order at 6:05pm. Laurel Salupo opened the meeting with a welcome and introductions followed. 
Meeting minutes from the April meeting were distributed. 

Thank you notes for guest speakers from the April meeting were circulated for signatures and mailed.

The Target and Blue grant application is underway. Deadline to submit is May 31. Lis Kroepel will work with Pat Emrisko to complete the application. Suggestions for the grant were solicited from the group. A new member had an excellent suggestion to request funds for UV property identification equipment and it will be added to the grant application. 

Multiple safety topics were discussed and literature distributed on Click It or Ticket, National Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month, National Bicycle Safety Awareness Month, National Electrical Safety Month, National Water Safety Awareness Month, and National Building Safety Month. 

Residents expressed concerns on a variety of topics but the primary focus was property maintenance and concerns regarding crime, blight, and safety hazards at vacant or abandoned properties. It is a complex subject that involves several departments in the Village and is associated with many legal issues. Many communities across the country are grappling with how to manage this issue. Cleveland has 10,000 vacant or abandoned homes and Newburgh Heights fewer than 30. Lis Kroepel will research this for next meeting. A tree hazard at a property on Harvard Avenue was reported by residents of an adjacent property on Pearse Avenue. Lis Kroepel will research this for next meeting. 

A resident noted that in order for distracted driving ordinances (no texting while driving, no cell phone while driving) to be valid, the community must post signs. This needs to be researched. 
Neighborhood Watch booklets were distributed to those that ordered them. All orders are complete. 

Attendance: 13

Donations Collected: $34.00

Balance outstanding owed to Lis Kroepel for supplies and copies as of May 12th is $33.82

Next meeting will be June 9th at 6pm in Village Hall. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:15pm followed by refreshments and building security sweep.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lis Kroepel
